Professor B.R. Simpson,
Cleveland School of Education,
Cleveland, Ohio, U.S.4,

My dear Professor Simpson,

I must apclogise for not having replied before
to your letter of June 3rd in regard to the Profecsorship of
Edveation in MeGil It reached me Just before I went west
to attend the Conference of Cenadian Universitiss in Winniypeg,
and at that time the wiole situation was se¢ uncertsin that I
weg net in & position to say anything definite, nor ean I do se
now exeept to Inform you that it has been decided to defer the
appointment till next year, During the coming session we
shall continue the ftemiporary arrangemsents that we hed laut year.

1 was very glad to get your letter and wish %o

assure you that as soon &3 the Committee of Appointment meets

next session it will receive every consideration from the

members of that body. You have been very warmly recommended,

With kind regards,

Sincerely yowrs,

MDF /G JL




